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PREVIEW WOMEN'S EVENT TRONDHEIM – Sunday 17 Mar 2024  
 
 

Ida Marie Hagen 

 Ida Marie Hagen has already secured the overall World Cup this season. 
She follows in the footsteps of former crystal globe winners Tara Geraghty-
Moats (2020/21) and Gyda Westvold Hansen (2021/22 and 2022/23). 

 Hagen finished on the podium in each of the 14 individual World Cup 
events this season (8 wins, 6 second places). Gyda Westvold Hansen (10 
out of a possible 10 in 2022/23) is the only woman to finish on the podium 
in all individual events in a World Cup season. Note: excluding 2020/21, 
when only one women's World Cup event was held due to Covid-19. 

 On the men's side, only Hermann Weinbuch (7 out of 7 in 1985/86) and 
Kenji Ogiwara (8 out of 8 in 1992/93) have ever finished on the podium in 
all individual events in a World Cup season. 

 Norwegian women have won all 14 individual World Cup events this 
season, and they claimed 36 of the 42 podium spots. 

 Norway has won 31 of the 33 individual women's World Cup events in 
Nordic combined. USA (win by Tara Geraghty-Moats) and Japan (win by 
Anju Nakamura) won one event each. 

 

Gyda Westvold Hansen 

 Gyda Westvold Hansen won 14 successive individual women's World Cup 
events from March 2022 to December 2023, but she won only one of the 
next 11 World Cup events (win in Otepää on 9 February). 

 Gyda Westvold Hansen won four individual World Cup events this season, 
including the first three events. Last season, Hansen won all 10 World Cup 
events. 

 Hansen won seven of the eight individual World Cup events on Norwegian 
snow, with the only exception a third place in Oslo last week. 

 Hansen has finished on the podium in 30 of the 33 individual women's 
World Cup events. The three exceptions were her DNF in Schonach on 12 
March 2022, a fifth place in Schonach on 27 January 2024 and her fourth 
place in Seefeld on 2 February 2024. 

 Gyda Westvold Hansen won the last individual women's World Cup event 
in the last two seasons. Tara Geraghty-Moats won the only individual 
women's World Cup event in 2020/21. 

 

Other contenders 

 Norway claimed 36 of the 42 podium places in this season's women's 
World Cup. The exceptions were third places by Finland's Minja Korhonen 
(Ramsau am Dachstein, 15 December),Austria's Lisa Hirner (Ramsau am 
Dachstein, 16 December), Germany's Nathalie Armbruster (Schonach, 27 
January and Seefeld 2 & 3 February) and a second place by Japan's 
Haruka Kasai (Otepää on 10 February). 
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 Armbruster has the most podium finishes in individual World Cup events 
without winning an event (10; 2 second places, 8 third places). 

 Mari Leinan Lund (2) is the only woman besides Hagen and Hansen to 
win an individual World Cup event this season. Lund won events in 
Oberstdorf and Schonach. 
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